

To: GMCB Team and Health Care Advocate Policy Team

From: Sara Barry

CC: Abe Berman, Tom Borys, Carrie Wulfman, Aaron Perry, Amy Bodette, Rachel Pilcher

Date: August 8, 2024

Subject: Extension Request: ACO Performance and Benchmarking Results

Dear Green Mountain Care Board and Health Care Advocate Policy Teams:

Per Amendment #1 of FY24 Accountable Care Organization Budget Order Condition 1, OneCare must submit an updated benchmarking report to the GMCB by September 30, 2024, inclusive of new statistical significance analysis.

We appreciate the opportunity to have met with the GMCB Board on March 11 and May 28 to discuss and clarify the scope and substance of this additional item. Based on final clarifications received from the GMCB on July 30, 2024, OneCare and its vendor believe we have sufficient clarity to move forward to produce the Fall benchmarking report inclusive of the new statistical significance requirement. However, due to timing in receiving this clarification, OneCare is requesting an extension of the deliverable to November 22, 2024. The vendor has indicated that it will take this long to receive a new 2023 data set from CMS, analyze it, revise reporting, and conduct appropriate external data quality assurance processes to allow for this report, including statistical significance analysis, to become a public document.

Thank you for your consideration. Please let us know if you have any questions.